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Members Present: 1rh.ei.ss., Moore, Butler, Gimbel, S.he11 

Mr. John 1!.engel presented a revised layout for Pleasant Hill 
Plat - Secti.on Seven incorporatlng revisions previousl-y 
recommended by Plarn1ing Commission and Village Engineer, It 
was recommended that s:i.dewa1ks be :included on one side or 
Zen.gel Dr:Lve. Approval was recommended pending review of 
revised layout by the Village Engineer. 

Fvll". Palke and Mr. Magin, t'epresenting Dr. Miller, again pre­
sented thell" case for wanting rezonlng on property 1n the rear 
of the B-1 area on the west side of' Main St., south of Fraanklin 
St. Messrs. 1l1he1ss and Moore stated thei.r opinions that we 
should adhere to the zon1ng as shown in the master p1an but 
would listen to and cons1der the opinions of property owners 
in the neighborhood. should a.n application fop rezoning be 
ma.de and a publlc hearj_ng held. 

Th 1 t , ··· r,.n· ir• ·v· J J 0 ·1 .. • .,_ ,., w1- h ·1r:i 19,.·0 e _ e cer 01 •ir. i\iJ..Seman, J. _ .age .:::io __ J_CJ..l,or, or 1 arc .. ,_, -oc_ 
was read. This included notice of public hearing for April 16, 
1962 on the request for rezon:tng of three I-B,rcels on west s:tde 
of :N·. Ma :Ln St., north of Rid .. gewt:i.y Rd.. 1I1he inadequacies in the 
applications of MP. and Mrs. WPoe and of Beatr1 :Lce Nuckols were 
pointed out. 

Mr. 'I'om Kennard and Mr. H(0nry .Sl iphorst, Jx·. presented prel :'Lminary 
layoi..:its and sketches f'or apx'oposed I.G.A. store on the Long 
property on N. Main St. It was suggested that they present deta:i.l 
plans for rev:i.ew by the Vil1age Engineer. A colonial design was 
suggested as being more desirable. It was recommended that 
sid.ewalks and a f3nmll planting area be put :tn along l\/iain St. 

Mr. Coffey., represent:i.ng Standapd 0:Ll Company (Ohio), presented 
a layout for a proposed filling station on the N.E. corner of 
Main and Bradstreets. A colonia1 design rather than the modern 
design shown was suggested. Zoning Permit Application No. 7 
was given Mr. Coffey. 


